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January 9, 2024 

 

Mr. Steven R. Keylon 

1141 South Calle Marcus  

Palm Springs, CA 92264 

 

Subject:  Palm Springs City Hall Historic Landscape Plan 

 

Dear Steven, 

 

On January 8, 2024 the Palm Springs Preservation Foundation’s board of directors voted 

unanimously to support your proposal to create an historically-accurate landscape plan for the 

Palm Springs City Hall site.  As you know, PSPF championed the designation of the entire city 

hall site starting in 2009 when the city proposed an ill-advised plan to rewicker the parking lot 

that would have blocked historic sight lines.  In 2012, PSPF’s efforts culminated in a significant 

success when the city council formally designated the entire city hall site as historic.  Hence, it 

is appropriate that PSPF support any efforts to return the landscape to its original design. 

 

To that end, we are forwarding you a grant check in the amount of $1,300.00.  We recognize 

that a portion of the grant will be expended on securing and reproducing historic documents and 

imagery.  This grant is subject to the following conditions: 

 

1.  That PSPF is authorized to make an announcement regarding this grant to publicize our 

grant program; and, 

2.  That all PSPF funds are properly expended by July 31, 2024. 

 

We will consider your redemption of the attached check as acceptance of all conditions and would 

ask that you provide periodic updates on the progress of the project. 

 

The PSPF point of contact is board member Ron Marshall at info@pspreservationfoundation.org. 

 

Kind regards, 

 
Gary Johns 

President 

 

       Enclosure:  PSPF grant check #1902  
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